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October 31, 2021 Bulletin

Dear sisters and brothers in Christ, 
As we approach the last month of the church year, November points us toward the end times and the last four things: death, judgment, heaven, and hell. During these last days, the Church both remembers the dead and recognizes that “this is why Christ died and came to life, that he might be Lord of both the dead and the living” (Romans 14:9). One such feast is the Solemnity of Christ the King (Sunday, November 21), which anticipates the final, universal judgment before the Lord of heaven and earth. In addition, the Church also sets aside two additional days specially dedicated to the deceased and their “state” in the afterlife based upon their personal judgment:
All Saints Day (Monday, 
November 1) – We honor all those holy men and women who have been admitted to the kingdom of heaven and now see the Lord God face to face. The blessed praise the Lord of hosts in the heavenly liturgy, singing, “Salvation comes from our God, who is seated on the throne, and from the Lamb” (Revelation 7:10). They have been admitted to the halls of the heavenly wedding banquet, where they feast on God’s life and love forever. In our time of need, we can go to “all the saints” and ask them to pray and intercede for us and our loved ones before the throne of God.
All Souls Day (Tuesday, November 2) – We remember all those men and women who have lived lives of Christian faith, goodness and charity and who are destined for but still await the fullness of eternal life, glory and peace. Even after our personal sins are forgiven, their effects to the Body of Christ demand reparation. In this life, we offer prayers, make sacrifices (i.e., fasting), and perform acts of charity; in the afterlife, our souls undergo a final purification (purgatory) before being admitted into the presence of and communion with God. In their time of need, we can intercede on behalf of “all the faithful departed” by praying for them.
This movement from “all souls” to “all saints” was summarized by Pope Saint Paul VI in his apostolic constitution, Indulgentiarum Doctrina:  “[A] perennial link of charity exists between the faithful who have already reached their heavenly home, those who are expiating their sins in purgatory, and those who are still pilgrims on earth” (I.D., no. 5).
Next week, we will recall the ways by which we can pray for “all souls” as they prepare to be admitted to the company of “all saints.”
									Peace and blessings,
									Msgr. Andrew 


image1.jpeg




